
   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3: Spring Term 1 
   

 

 

Reading Books 

Reading books will be changed once your child has read them. 

Your child will then sit a short Accelerated Reader Quiz based 

on that book. 

 

PE – Swimming (On Wednesdays) 

Please send your child to school on a Wednesday with their 

swimming kit (swimming hat, appropriate swimwear trunks / 

swimming costume, a towel and goggles if needed) 

 

 

Homework 

Every Friday, homework will be uploaded onto the Dojo Class 

Story.  

The completed homework can then be uploaded onto the 

relevant portfolio for that week’s homework or handed back 

into me. 

The homework challenge will also run throughout the term. 

Class Information  
Year 3 

Spring Term 1 2022 
We hope you find the following information helpful about 

your child’s class. 

 

This term we will continue to teach the Year 3 curriculum, 

as well as continually assessing and filling in any gaps from 

the previous learning. 

 

You will find a brief overview of the curriculum content 

for English and Maths as well as support for your child’s 

well- being. Information about other subjects will be sent 

separately in a more detailed ‘Knowledge Organiser’. This 

information is designed to give you a flavour of what the 

children in Year 3 will be learning this term as well as 

some more detailed information on the knowledge we 

expect children to know at the end of this term. 

 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

Miss Rudd. 



   

English 

 

In English this half term, Year 3 will be learning to write an 

information text whilst learning the model text ‘The 

Manchester Ridgeback’ through Talk 4 Writing methods. Year 3 

will develop an understanding of the key features needed in 

writing for an informative purpose before writing their own at 

the end of term. The class text we will be reading this term is 

The Land of Never Believe written by Norman Messenger. 

In class, Year 3 will be continuing the RWINC spelling 

programme. Year 3 will be consolidating aspects of grammar 

this half term such as: fronted adverbials, punctuating direct 

speech, correct use of tense and clauses. Throughout the term 

we will continue to ‘gap-fill’ areas of teaching and learning that 

were missed. This will be done through assessment to inform 

teaching. 

 

 Maths 

 

In Maths this half term, Year 3 will be extending their 

learning about multiplication and division. This will include: 

learning to multiply 2 and 1 digit numbers, dividing 2 and 1 digit 

numbers, comparing number statements as well as continuously 

developing times table knowledge. There are additional 

‘challenge’ activities on hand each lesson to promote reasoning, 

problem solving and fluency skills. Maths will be taught 

through the mastery approach combining Maths No Problem 

and White Rose Maths. 

In Year 3 your child will have daily mental arithmetic sessions 

along with a daily multiplication grid to practise their times 

tables. 

In Maths throughout the term we will continue to ‘gap-fill’ 

areas of teaching and learning that were missed. This will be 

done through assessment to inform teaching. 



   

 

 


